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MIAMI VALLEY DANCE COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

November 9, 1982 

The bi-monthly meeting of the Mfami Valley Dance Council was held on 
November 9, 1982 at the Michael Solomon Pavilion with President Ed Stephens presiding. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the persons in attendance: 
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& Ocie Stephens 
& Jo Feeser 

N. Campbell 
& Ted Schaefer 

JBetty French 
Butch & Marilyn Boehringer 
Richard Ehlers 
John & Virginia Sesslar 

'" Al Moebus 
Aaron & Janet Harper 
Forrest & Gertrude Medford 
Wm,& Norma Overacker 
Corrine Starkey 

Starkey 
Bob Marsh 
Elmer & Dorothy Staeuble 
Forrest & Zita Ward 
Russ & Marlene Reid 
Dorothy Slamer 
Dottie Wilson 
Mona Cannell 
Len Cannell 
Judy Williams 
Dale & Marge Ranft 
Merle & Evelyn Steiner 
Gordon W. Stephens 
Rob Parker 
Glen R. Berry 

W.J-Iartis 
"Ma rg e HaY tis 

'
Dale Williamson 

't Mike Grady 
IJim Burton 

Dick Musselman 
Gene Diener 
Donald I. Grove 

JDon & Wanda Hunter 
Clint Byerly 

JGeorge & Pat Baver 
Mady & George D'Alioso 
Jan & AI Warren 
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3508 Waterbury Dr, Dayton 45439 
2133 Newgate Avenue, Dayton 45420 

865 Meadow Lane, Troy 45373 
2019 Fauver Ave, Dayton 45420 

5207 
2671 
5807 
5880 

Weddington, Dayton 45326 
Troy-Piqua Rd, Troy 45373 
Rosebury Dr, Huber Hghts 45424 
S.Chas.Clifton Rd, S.Charleston 

45368 
11581 Old Columbus Rd, S.Vienna 45369 
4466 Pansy Rd, Clarksville 45113 
5256 Ormand Rd, Dayton 45449 

293-3959 
256-3179 

335-2183 
253-2596 

837-3530 
335-8935 
233-7878 

President 
V. Pres! 
MV Clogging 
Secretary 
Treasurer! 
2 X 4'5 
Editor 
Chargers 
2 X 4's 

462-8803 L.Choc.Twirl 
568-4173 Craw.Sq. 
289-2489 Clin.Co.Sq. 
294-5042 Date'N'8's 
324-0233 Starprom. 
399-2648 S'Allemande 
399-2648 Road Runners 
256-5306 Silver Sq. 

400 N. Burnett Rd, Springfield45563 
1520 Torrence Dr, Springfield 45503 
1520 Torrence Dr, Springfield 45503 
4520 Amerborough Rd, Dayton 45420 
980 Wilmington Ave, Apt.1ll4,Dayton 
255 Delaware Ave, Dayton 45405 
310 N. Sunset Dr, Piqua 45356 
963 Sharewood Ct, Kettering 45429 
437 Bellaire Ave, Day ton- 45420-
2201 Hazelhurst Court, Kettering 
2201 Hazelhurst Coutt, Kettering 
504 Valewood Ct, Englewood 45322 
1232 Dellinger Dr, Fairborn 45324 

45420 253-7943Golden Sq. 
275-0957 DaytonSDC 
773-5706 Happy Sq. 
294-0738 Wash. Sq. 
252-0456 Whirlaways 

718 Grafton Ave, Dayton 45406 
605 Little Court, Dayton 45322 

45440 294-1647 Easy DoesIt 
45440 294-1647 

836-4138 MVRD 
878-5416 Shooting St. 
275-1727 DSDC1Past Prj 
836-2251 Just-A-Mere 

914 Crestwood HillsDr, Vandalia 45377 
522 Shade Dr, West Carrollton 45449 
58 W. Ridgeway Dr, Centerville 45459 
58 Dr, Centerville 45459 
9875 Plesant Plain Rd, 45309 
3400 Garianne Dr, Dayton 45414 
1484 S. Burnett Rd, Springfield 45505 
2236 Russet Ave£ Dayton 45420 
5933 Hartwick Lane, Dayton 45424 
905 Larriwood Ave, Kettering 45429 
285 Boyce Rd, Centerville 45459 
608 Mavor St, Springfield 45505 
2165 Knoll Dr, Dayton 45431 
2240 Vemco Dr, Bellbrook 45305 
1625 Wheatland, Kettering 45429 

898-6806 Circle 8'5 
859-8645 Publicity 
433-6129 Adventure 
433-6129 Trustee 
833-5680 Curli-Q's 
890-6936 Trustee 
325-5348 Trustee 
252-4126 Kittyhawks 
233-6703 _Wright-Pat. 
298-4820 TwinBase 
434-1090 Wash. Sq. 
325-9198 Card.Sq. 
426-4585 State Rep. 
848,.;.4820 Flairs 
299-6963 M.S.Support 



Jack & Liz Gangluff 
.J Paul Bonnell 

Alma Kern 
Ann Wilder 
Dorothy & John Roasa 
Chuck Myers 
Weldon & Jean Pfarr 
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3010 Kenmore Ave, Dayton 45420 
53 Corona Ave, Dayton 45419 
70 McClure St, Dayton 45403 
7601 Pelway Dr, Centerville 45459 
P.O. Box'162, Hillsboro 45133 
1693 Shady Lane, Dayton 45432 
327 Northview Dr, London 43140 

252-1784 
298-3042 
253-9508 
435-8812 
393-3633 
426-0296 

614-852-0393 

Ed Stephens welcomed everyone to the last Council meeting of 1982. The 

Super B 
St.Rep!Conv. 
Hosp.Sq. 
Sq.A-Go-Ge 
EZ Rounds 
MVClogging 
Picadilly 

reading of the September minutes was suspended and the minutes were approved as written. 

Charlotte Campbell, Secretary, had prepared a new form for attendance sign-up. 
She asked that the representatives be sure to include their zip codes with their 
address in order to facilitate the mailings. 

Gertrude Schaefer, Treasurer, reported the 
as follows: General Operatlng Fund, $10,216.28; 
for 1984 Convention, $10,000; and a Total Balance 
report was accepted. 

balance on hand as of October 31 
Building Fund, $38,360.87; In Escrow 
of $58,577.15. The treasurer's 

Charlie Feeser, Vice President, reported that the beginning lesson class has 
136 dancers or 17 squares. The second half of the classes will begin on Jinuary 3rd 
and will run,14 weeks. The Caller's Association will be holding a dance for beginning 
dancers throughout the MVDC on November 28, 7:30 - 10:00 PM at the Pavilion. No angels 
please. However, since singles must provide their own partner, they may bring a dancer 
with them. Bobbie Myers will be holding a Sewing Clinic on Saturday, December 4, from 
1:00 to 4:00 PM. Those who come need to bring scissors, paper for notes and a pencil. 
This clinic, which is sponsored by MVDC, will be held at the Pavilion. 

Betty French, Newsletter Editor, reported that the current issue of the 
Newsletter was available. for representatives to pick up following the meeting. 
Newslett~rs not picked up at this.-time will be mailed. If clubs are changing officers 
or representatives at the beginning of 1983, they should notify Betty French by 
the January Council meeting in order to have the list correct in the next issue. The 
dance schedules for January-June, 1983 were also available and were distributed to those 
present. 

Eau1 Bonnell, Convention Chairperson, reported that the Dayton Hospitality Room 
will be at Stouffers during the 1983 State Convention in Cincinnati. 

George Baver, State Corporation Representative, reported as follows: There were 
285 dancers at the State Fair Day last August. Sixty-five of these were singles. 
The Central Ohio Callers Association is sponsoring a Snowball Dance for new dancers 
on January 23. This will be held in the Lausche Building at the State Fair Grounds, 
1:00 - 6:00 PM, $4.00 per couple in advance, $5.00 per couple at the door. 
John Kaltenthaler, Executive Secretary of Caller Lab will be featured at a Mini­
Seminar at Sixpence School in east Columbus, April 24, 1983, 2:00 - 5:00 PM. There 
will be a dinner break from 5:00 - 7:00, followed by a dance called by Kaltenthaler 
from 7:00-10:00 PM. It is hoped 2 or 3 couples from this area will attend this event. 

The State Corpqration adopted a new Ohio Dance Dress at the recent meeting as 
follows: For women--4ark navy blue skirt, white blouse of dancer's choice, red 
accessories. No requirements for petticoat and shoes. For men--dark navy blue trousers, 
white shirt, red tie and towel. The applique of Ohio and the lettering of designated 
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size will be as follows: for women-- the map will be white; lettering, red; city 
dot, red; and will be located on the right side of the skirt (could serve as pocket); 
for men--the map will be dark navy blue; lettering, red; city dot, red; and will b: 
located in the middle back of the shirt. These are to be worn at National Convent1ons 
in the Parade of the States and at other times to advertise Ohio. 

Mona Cannell attended the Mini-Legacy meeting. Mini-Legacy is the "think tank" 
that comes up with solutions to problems or other suggestions for the Ohio Corporation •. 
Three ideas coming from this group were: 1) Square dancers on all levels need to be 
more specific and careful in their communications to avoid misinformation or 
misunderstanding; 2) Covington, Kentucky has a new square dance hall tha t was bought 
with money obtained from selling shares. The building, a former furniture store, has 
been remodeled for dancing purposes. This was presented as an idea for other area 
councils to consider; 3) One area has advertised square dance classes by printing 
information on grocery bags at local supermarkets. It was also suggested that in 
order to do this a locaf.phone number would be designated for council and club 
informa tion. 

The selection of the 1983 MVDC Honor Roll Couple will be done after the January 
Council meeting. Each club should have their selection made by January •. It is hoped 
that all persons nominated will be recognized in some way by the council. Nominees 
may be singles or couples. Be sure to include information about each person. 

I 

We now have 10 names of 100 Banner Raid Honorees. This plaque will be hung 
at the P~vtlion. Forms for submitting the names of these people are available from 
the MVDC President. 

Open Squares Club was reinstated to council membership. Dancing Notes Round 
Dance Club has disbanded and therefore is no longer a member of the council. 

The benefi t dance for Cerebral' Palsy -brought before the meeting in ,September 
was discQssed. The concensus was that individual clubs will make the decisions about 
being involved in benefit dances and the Council itself will not become involved. 

Chuck Myers, representing the Callers' Association, asked again for information 
about how clubs feel about the level designations recently set forth by Caller Lab. 

Much discussion followed. It was suggested that dancers and clubs write to John 
Kaltenthaler, Executive Secretary, CALLERLAB, Box 679, Pocono Pines, PA 18350 to let 
him know how dancers .in this area feel about it. The State Convention planners as 
well as the Callers' Assocaiation also need to know. 

The election of 1983 officers was held. The nominating committee made up of 
Ceci1 1.Hartis, Chairman, Corinne Starkey and Gordon Stephens, presented the following 
slate of officers; President--Charlie Feeser; Vice-President--Wayne Ward; Secretary-­
Charlotte N. Campbell; Treasurer--Don and Wanda Hunter. There being no nominations 
from the floor, it was voted that nominations be closed. It was moved that these people 
be elected by acclamation and that the president instruct the secretary to cast that 
ballot. Motion carried. 

Clubs. with upcoming special-dances gave the information-to the councilo 
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Merle Steiner reminded the council that the clubs need to talk to the lesson 
class angels about their purpose for being at the lesson classes. Only members of 
council clubs should be angels. It was suggested that angels should have some > 

experience in dancing in order to assist learners. If angels do not have a certain 
degree of proficiency, they should pay and become members of the lesson class. 
It is also being questioned if Yellow Rocks aren't being overdone. 

Council representatives were reminded to go back to their clubs and talk 
about what has been discussed at council meetings. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM. 

Approved: 

Charlotte N. Campbell 
Secretary 




